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January 13, 1977 

Office of the White House Press Secretary 

NOTICE TO THE PRESS 

The President today announced the appointment of John B. Luce, of 
Fort Smith, Arkansas, as Federal Representative of the United States 
to the Arkansas-Oklahoma-Arkansas River Compact Commission. This 
is a new position created by Public Law 93-152. 

Mr. Luce is currently retired. 

The purpose of the Commission is to negotiate a compact between the 
States of Oklahoma and Arkansas relating to the distribution and use of 
the waters of the Arkansas River. 

# # # 

Digitized from Box 35 of the White House Press Releases at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library




